
June 25, 2024

To: City of Madison Alcohol License Review Committee

Hello,

I am Cher Laubmeier, Shane Hendrix’s mother.  I am writing this letter in support of Shane’s sobriety and 

to make a statement in favor of granting him with a license to bartend in the City of Madison.

Shane has exhibited a sober lifestyle since 2020.  He has continued to work towards his goals and 

achievements through hard work and dedication not only to his job but also himself.  He has showed a 

great deal of responsibility towards his commitment to stay on the right track through his Christian faith 

by always putting God first along with his family.

He visits me on a weekly basis to catch up our connection to one another.  He’s a joy to be around 

because of his positive attitude and outgoing personality.  

Shane is a dedicated goal-oriented individual that never gives up and keeps his eye on the goal that he 

sets his mind to.

Thank you for your thoughts and consideration in your decision.

Cher Laubmeier


